## **TOWN OF TROY**

## **BOARD OF SELECTMEN MINUTES**

The Board of Selectmen held their monthly meeting on Monday, August 21, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.

Selectmen Present: Robert Langlands, Gary Taylor, Mark Sanville

Others Present: Terri Medley, Steve Button

## THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.

- 1. Meeting opened at 6:30 pm.
- 2. Steve Button gave a water dept. update. He discussed Raymond Lemay's development and the need for the town to get an easement from him as well as a set of as built drawings.
- 3. 2017 Tax rates were set by a motion made by Gary and are as follows: .5169 for the Town of Troy and .1641 for the Village of North Troy.
- 4. The board read a letter from the State of Vermont regarding bridge #16 on TH #29 known as the Morey Bridge. After much discussion Mark made a motion to begin the process of reclassifying that section of Morey Road from a Class 4 road to a trail.
- 5. The prebuy quote from Oil Supply was reviewed. Gary made a motion to prebuy 1500 gallons of oil from Oil Supply at a rate of \$1.93 per gallon.
- 6. Terri explained there was a small checking account with a balance of \$45.11 that has been open since prior to 2010 for Troy Common beautification. Robert made a motion to close that account and transfer the funds into the General Fund checking account.
- 7. One sealed bid was opened from A.L. St. Onge Contracting Inc. for the Loop Road bridge project in the amount of \$140,000.00. A motion was made by Robert to refuse the bid by A. L. St. Onge Contracting Inc. We have until the end of 2018 to complete this project and will put it out to bid again for the spring of 2018.
- 8. Minutes of the July 17, 2017 meeting were approved by Robert.
- 9. All orders were signed.
- 10. two overweight permits were signed by Robert
- 11. The meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm.